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May 21, 2009 
 

Re: Response to Agency Letter Dated 3/31/09 
Former Shell-Branded Service Station 
15275 Washington Avenue 
San Leandro, California 
 

 
Dear Mr. Jerry Wickham: 
  

I declare, under penalty of perjury, that the information and/or recommendations contained 

in the attached document or report is true and correct to the best of my knowledge. 

 
Sincerely, 
Shell Oil Products US 

 
Denis L. Brown 
Project Manager 
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Technical Comment 3 

 Observation Wells 

The Soil Vapor Extraction Pilot Test Work Plan identified wells ET-2, S-1, S-3, S-16 and S-18 as 
observation wells.  Monitoring wells S-9 and S-19 were requested as additional observation wells. 

Monitoring wells S-9 and S-19 will be added to the observation well network, as noted in the revised 
work plan to be submitted separately. 

Technical Comment 4 

Additional Soil Vapor Samples 

At a meeting with you on March 12, 2009, you requested that we review the soil vapor survey for 
completeness and recommend additional sampling points as necessary. 

Based on the results of the soil vapor survey conducted in June 2008, it is apparent the down-gradient 
extent of vapor intrusion has not been determined.  As shown on Figure 2, we propose an additional 6 
soil vapor survey sample points.  A work plan will be submitted within 30 days proposing additional 
vapor sampling points. 

Technical Comment 5 

Proposed Wells for Purge and No Purge Sampling 

The referenced Groundwater Sampling Work Plan proposed to collect both purge and no-purge 
samples from wells S-7, S-8 and S-9 as a one-time event; you have requested to replace wells S-7 and 
S-8 with wells  S-3, S-5, and S-16, in addition to well S-9 as candidates for both purge and no-purge 
sampling. 

The sampling plan will be revised to include both purge and non-purge sampling for wells S-3, S-5, 
S-9, and S-16, to be completed during the third quarter 2009 sampling event.  A discussion of the 
results will be included in the third quarter 2009 monitoring report due no later than November 15, 
2009.  The revised sampling plan will be issued as a separate document. 

CONCLUSIONS 

Technical Comments 1 through 3 have been incorporated in the Revised Soil Vapor Extraction Pilot 
Test Work Plan which will be issued as a separate document. 

Technical Comment 4 will be addressed under separate cover; a work plan for additional soil vapor 
survey sampling will be submitted within 30 days.  A site map has been included showing the 
proposed location of nine additional soil vapor survey sampling points (Figure 2). 

Technical Comment 5 will be incorporated in the Groundwater Sampling Work Plan for the third 
quarter 2009 monitoring event, which will be re-issued. 
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ATTACHMENT A 

REVISED FIGURE 5 – PROPOSED EXTRACTION TEST WELL LOCATIONS 






